K9 Buddy Program
Guide Dogs for the Blind is pleased to announce an exciting new program, The K9 Buddy Program, designed in an effort to introduce the concept of a guide dog and promote the human animal bond to blind and visually impaired children.  
The K9 Buddy Program is based on a successful program at Guide Dogs Association of Victoria, Australia.  The goal is to place suitable program dogs as pets with blind or visually impaired youth.  The dogs considered would be program dogs that do not meet the criteria to become a guide dog due to health or temperament issues. Eligible youth will be under the age of 17, be a member of families who meet comparable criteria to that of Puppy Raising families.  Participating families will receive a manual, training and guidance from senior staff in dog care and handling and will subsequently be offered follow up services as qualified families assume responsibility and ownership of the K9 Buddy.  
Those dogs that are released from the Guide Dog Training Program and meet established criteria will be considered for the K9 Buddy Program.   Retired guides may also be considered viable candidates.  
We do understand that current raisers may have begun raising with the expectation that they have the first option to adopt a dog that does not graduate or that may be retired and not adopted by a graduate.  Guide Dogs for the Blind will honor that commitment to those Puppy Raisers who are currently raising a puppy and who have the expectation of being offered the puppy for adoption should it be released from the training program or retired from active service.  Puppies placed with Raisers before December 1, 2003, will be offered to the raiser prior to being considered for the K9 Buddy Program.  Puppies placed with raisers on or after December 1, 2003, will be considered for the K9 Buddy Program before being offered to the raiser for adoption.  
Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc. is very pleased with the prospect of extending our mission to include blind and visually impaired youth through canine partnership.  We would like extend our sincere appreciation to our puppy raising community for their role in helping us bring this exciting new program to fruition and we will keep you updated with program developments.
